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The Prez’s Corner – Don Bartick

The San Diego Orbiteers 60th Annual contest
is part of Dual-clubs FF Bonanza contest held
at Lost Hills. This contest is a joint effort
between the SD Orbiteers and Fresno Gas
Model Club. I’m the Contest Director for the
overall contest. The dates are May 20th-21st,
2018. We recently added the large FAI events
to the sanction per the request of Bill Booth.
He has invited the FAI community to come
out and compete at this contest. He will run
that part of the show. Although this isn’t an
America Cup event, the FAI participants can
get points toward qualifying for team
selection. I plan to request American Cup
status for next year’s contest. Bill will head
the effort for the club to make this happen.
Mike Pykelny and Linda Piazza had 60th

Annual shirts made for the contest. Thank you
both for your efforts. They will be sold at the
contest. Remaining stock will be available to
Orbiteers to buy. Sure wish more Orbiteers
would attend this contest.

Normally there isn’t an outdoor contest in May
because of the Dual-club event, but Mike
Pykelny scheduled a makeup contest for
Coupe on May 27th. Mark your calendars and
be there.

The April, John Oldenkamp Memorial P-30
contest was very well attended. Eleven
entries in P-30 must be a record. Look for
results in the ET. Also, this month’s indoor
contest was very well attended. Flyers had
lots of competition. Look for results in the ET.

I was contacted by David Steinmetz, son of
Harry Steinmetz. He advised me that Harry
can no longer participate in outdoor model
flying and wants to give his entire repository
of model stuff to the Orbiteers, were we

interested. John Hutchison and I went to
Harry’s home to meet up with David. Harry

was there also. He looks fine but having
trouble moving around. He has moved into a
senior retirement home and will be selling his
home. Therefore, the need to get rid of a lot
of stuff. His collection of planes, kits, tools
and material is enormous. Harry was a
fabulous builder and designer. He and John
Oldenkamp were pioneers in creating new
ideas for Free Flight. They co-created the P-
30 event. Anyway, John and I agreed that we
would collect his model stuff and make it
available to th Orbiteers. Proceeds would
benefit both the Orbiteers and Scale Staffels.
Therefore, look for more information to come;
especially request for help to move the items
from Harry’s home.

Right now I’m scrambling to complete a new
Predator 280 for the Dual-club contest. This is
my high tech F1J design with the signature
curved fuselage powered by a .050 Pico
engine. The plane qualifies for AMA 1/2A
also. My fleet of planes is at an all time low.
Good to build something new. With this said, I
need to get back to the building board.

For the good of the order, our Merlot wine
received a gold medal at the San Diego
County Fair Home Winemakers competition.

That’s a wrap for now.

Remember: “The doors we open and close
each day decide the lives we live.”

-Flora Whittemore
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